
 
 

Notice of Intent 
To Stop Up and Close, Remove Highway 

Dedication and Dispose of a Portion of Northfield Road 
 

TAKE NOTICE THAT, pursuant to Section 40(1) and 40(2) of the Community Charter, the Council 
of the City of Nanaimo intends to stop up, close to traffic, and remove highway dedication of a 
portion of Northfield Road, more particularly described as follows:  
 
A portion of Northfield Road, adjacent to 2300 Northfield Road comprising of 40.6m2, more or 
less, shown as “Road” in the sketch below. 

 
FURTHERMORE, TAKE NOTICE THAT, pursuant to Section 40 (3) of the Community Charter, 
all persons who consider themselves affected by the proposed road closure as described in 
“Highway Closure and Dedication Removal Bylaw 2024 No. 7370” (To provide for highway 
closure and dedication removal of a portion of Northfield Road adjacent to 2300 Northfield Road) 
are invited to address Council of the City of Nanaimo in writing, or in person at Council’s meeting 
scheduled for 2024-JUN-17. 

 
Copy of the proposed bylaw plan and any enquires concerning this proposed road closure and 
land exchange may be directed to and obtained from the Real Estate Section, City of Nanaimo, 
during office hours – 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday to Friday, at 250-755-4453 or in person at 
411 Dunsmuir Street, Nanaimo, B.C., V9R 0E4. File: LD004131 

 


